
The Chairman announced that the sub-committee on agenda and procedure 
consists of Messrs. Boulanger, Forgie, Horner (Jasper-Edson), Jorgenson, 
Letourneau, Peters and Stanton.

Moved by Mr. Horner (Acadia), seconded by Mr. Knowles,

Agreed—That the Committee print 750 copies in English and 250 copies 
in French of its minutes of proceedings and evidence.

The Canadian Wheat Board officials were called before the Committee and 
introduced. Mr. McNarama read a statement regarding the views of the Cana­
dian Wheat Board on the Committee’s Order of Reference.

The Committee asked for copies of this statement for each member and 
the copies were promised for the afternoon meeting.

Distributed to the members of the Committee were two memoranda:
(1) Comments on Delivery Quota Policy;
(2) Wheat Board Regulation of Deliveries to Feed Mills; and copies of 

office consolidation of the Canadian Wheat Board Act supplied by the Canadian 
Wheat Board.

The officials of the Wheat Board were then questioned by the Committee 
on the regulations regarding deliveries to feed mills.

The Committee adjourned at 11.30 a.m. until 3.30 p.m. this day.

AFTERNOON SITTING
(3)

The Committee reconvened at 3.40 with Mr. Stanton, the Chairman, 
presiding.

Members present: Mrs. Casselman and Messrs. Argue, Brunsden, Cadieu, 
Cooper, Doucett, Fane, Forbes, Forgie, Hicks, Horner (Acadia), Jorgenson, 
Kindt, Knowles, Korchinski, Lahaye, McIntosh, Nasserden, Pascoe, Peters, Rapp, 
Regnier, and Stanton —(23).

In attendance: Same as at morning sitting.
Questioning of the officials of the Canadian Wheat Board was continued.
Distributed to the members were memoranda:
(1) The Canadian Wheat Board Instructions to the Trade No. 4.
(2) The Canadian Wheat Board Instructions to the Trade No. 51 regarding 

Custom Grinding of Grain for Feed and Exchange of Grain for Prepared Feeds.
The questioning of the Canadian Wheat Board was concluded. The officials 

were thanked by the Committee and agreed to make a further appearance 
if desired.

Mr. Roy Milner and Mr. W. J. MacLeod were then called.
The officials of the Board of Grain Commissioners were questioned by the 

Committee on the Order of Reference.
The Committee also concluded its questioning of the Board of Grain Com­

missioners and the officials were thanked by the Committee.
The Committee adjourned at 5.15 p.m. until Friday, May 6th at 9.30 a.m.

Clyde Lyons,
Clerk of the Committee.
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